
Victory House – Weekly Update 

 
Week ending Friday 1st May 2020 

 
Hello Victory House! 
 
I hope you are all keeping well. 
 
This week I have speaking to lots of Year 10 students - doing interviews for 
next year’s prefects. All of the applicants did a fantastic job and will find out in 
the near future whether they have been successful or not. Good luck to all of those 
involved! 
 
Tutors are continuing to send you all a weekly email on a Monday or Tuesday – it’s really 
important that you read these emails so that you are kept up to date with any important 
information. The other reason that it is important you are reading these emails is so that we, 
as a House Team, have that line of communication with you – giving you the opportunity to 
let us know if you have any issues, or just to let us know how you are getting on. Please can I 
ask though that you make sure you click the read receipt at the top of the email – that way 
we know that you have received the message that week, even if you do not feel the need to 
reply. 
 
Last week I said how fortunate we were that we had been having nice weather – well I think 
I jinxed it because it has rained all of this week. Sorry! 😊 
 
Despite the rain, I hope you are managing to get some exercise in, or catching a break in the 
weather to get some fresh air! We’ve almost finished another week of P.E. with Joe Wicks – 
which is now a well established and looked forward to part of the Denford household’s day. 
 
Last week I put some pictures on the newsletter of what some of your tutors have been 
getting up to whilst in lockdown – I still haven’t received many from you guys though. Please 
check permission with your parents and carers and do think about sending us a picture of any 
achievements, hobbies, or work that you have completed and are proud of! 
 
Stay safe Victory House! 
 
Mr Denford (denfordp@mayfield.portsmouth.sch.uk) 


